Crown vic radio wiring diagram

Wiring Collection. Avoid shortages and malfunctions when wiring your car's electronics. Print
the wiring diagram off plus use highlighters to be able to trace the circuit. One trick that I
actually use is to print out a similar wiring plan off twice. Read electrical wiring diagrams from
bad to positive plus redraw the circuit as a straight collection. The best way to prevent electric
shock is to USUALLY test wires plus devices for energy before working on these people or near
these people. Simply shutting away from the power isn't very good enough. Further, it's not
uncommon for circuit breaker boxes to become mislabeled, especially when the electrical
support has been extended or adapted over typically the years. The signal breaker label might
not accurately describe the actual circuit breaker really controls. All electrical wiring and
devices possess an amperage, or perhaps amp, rating. This particular is the highest amount of
electrical present they can safely have. Most standard household brake lines are rated for 15
amps or 20 amps, while large-appliance circuits such regarding electric washer dryer combos
and ranges may be rated regarding 30, 40, 50 amps, if not more. Whenever installing or
exchanging wiring or products, all of typically the parts you use should have the suitable
amperage rating regarding the circuit. With regard to example, a amp circuit must have got
gauge wiring, which often is rated with regard to 20 amps. When you install gauge, amp wiring
about that circuit, an individual create a fire hazard as the amp circuit breaker safeguarding that
circuit may possibly not turn off just before the amp electrical wiring overheats. When replacing
a switch, light fixture, or outlet receptacle, help to make sure not in order to use a device that
will is rated with regard to more amperage compared to the circuit carries. This is especially
important when changing receptacles. A receptacle rated for amps has a special prong shape
within which one of many vertical slots contains a To shape. This condition allows amp home
appliances, which have a matching T-shaped prong, to get inserted. Installing this type of
receptacle on a new amp circuit makes it possible to be able to possibly overload the circuit if
an individual plug this type of amp appliance in it. Note, however, there is zero danger to putting
in amp receptacles in amp circuits given that it is properly fine when a new plug-in device pulls
less power than the circuit amperage. In fact, this is fairly normal regarding amp general-use
brake lines to be " cable " with amp containers. Electrical power travels along conductors, for
example wires plus the metal associates of outlets in addition to sockets. Tight connections
between conductors produce smooth transitions from one conductor to a different. But loose
connections act like velocity bumps, restricting the flow and creating friction and warmth. Very
loose connections can cause arcing, in which electricity jumps with the air through one
conductor to another, creating tremendous heat. Prevent fireplace hazards by producing sure
all cabling connections are limited and have full make contact with in the conductors being
joined. When splicing wires together, constantly use approved line connectors "wire nuts".
Outlet receptacles and switches are often made with push-fit cable connection slots about the
back, along with the traditional screw-terminal contacts on the edges from the device. These
types of push-fit connections are notorious for loosening or failing, therefore professional
electricians practically unanimously avoid them in favor associated with making very restricted
and secure attach terminal connections. Grounding and polarization are essential for your
safety regarding modern electrical systems. Grounding provides a safe path for stray electrical
current caused by a fault or other issue in a signal. Polarization ensures that electrical current
travels coming from the source together "hot" wires plus returns to the particular source along
fairly neutral wires. Always adhere to manufacturer's wiring blueprints when replacing the
fixture, and understandâ€”and useâ€”your home's grounding system to make sure grounding
and polarization remain intact. There are a range of methods to check for grounding in addition
to polarization. A straightforward connect to circuit analyzer device, available for a couple of
dollars, will make it possible in order to routinely check outlets to make sure they usually are
wired correctly. In most situations, this means any box. Enclosures not merely protect the
connectionsâ€”and protect people through accidental contact along with those
connectionsâ€”they also provide means for protecting conductors like power cables and
devices. The rule here is simple: do not lazy. If an individual need to produce a wiring splice,
use a junction box and secure the wires to the container with cable clamps. Never leave a new
splice or some other connection exposed or perhaps unsecured. Essential Tips for Risk-free
Electrical Repairs 1. Facebook Tweet Pin. Back of radio, nothing fancy here. The radio uses the
standard antenna connector even though the car has no external antenna but instead the radio
antenna integrated into the rear windsheild defogger grid. The new headunit gets excellent radio
reception utilizing the integrated rear window antenna, perhaps even a little better than the
stock radio did. Many japanese cars have true 2. Schosche kit did specifically list the 98'
crownvic on the application list, but I still had to use a grinding wheel to make it fit in the dash
opening. Maybe a place like Crutchfield stocks an easier kit to install. The front door speakers
were 5x7's, Infinity Kappa Car speaker application guides giveconflicting information about the

size of the rear speakers in crown victorias. Some list 98' vics as having 5x7's while others list
the 98' crownvics as having 6x9's. But if you are purchasing your speakers from a merchant
that has a strict return policy, it would probably be worthwhile to physically measure the
openings in your parcel shelf ahead of time to be sure of the size. But if you've got a 98' or later
vic, you need a fullsize 16" spare to physically fit over the front brake components and some of
the deeper speakers will hit the spare tire. Also, observe closely the rear trunk lid latch springs
that run from one side of the trunk to the other. Infinity Kappa Ford uses a couple of different
radio harnesses depending on audio options, some of the higher end audio systems come with
external amplifiers and a factory sub. Radio harness connectors changed in the vics starting
with the 98' model year, so make sure to closely examine the application guide on any harness
adapters you may purchase. For my 98', the Scosche FD16 harness connector worked out well.
On police interceptors, this will be the only radio plug in the dash harness. On civilian vics,
there may be additional radio connectors for features such as cd changer, factory amplifier,
steering wheel radio controls, etc. Pinout of the plug pictured above. Got too many clocks? If
you have the deluxe radio with the factory subwoofer and amplifier in the trunk, you'll also have
this connector plugged into the radio. Also note that the towncar radio is tied into the SCP
multiplex network for features such as speed sensitive volume control and delayed accessory
off. Additionally, some and later lincoln towncars obtain data on how brightly to illuminate the
radio nighttime backlighting from the LCM via SCP data bus. So if an upper level town car radio
is installed into a crown vic, you might not be able to read the front panel buttons during the
dark nighttime hours without the use of a flashlight. The same connectors have been in use
since the mid's. Ford shares radios among a number of different vehicles, even though and later
vics do not have power antennas, PIN 2 is still hot when the radio is turned on. This can be
useful if one desires to keep the stock head unit, but connect aftermarket amplifiers and need
an amp turn on lead. Starting in the model year, upper level ford crown victoria lx's and mercury
grand marquis ls's recieved a new 24 pin sanyo radio connector to replace the old 16 pin one.
Note: This radio connector diagram is from a crown victoria, and the wiring color coding
scheme will vary on some of the later vehicles. Radio removal is straightforward, insert the din
tools into the holes on the front of the radio, click them into place and slide the radio out of the
dashboard. If you are unable to locate DIN tools, you can remove the radio by unbolting the
black plastic trim peice that covers the speedometer and radio from the dashboard. Note this
method is very time consuming compared to using the proper tools. Some crown vic owners
have also reported successfully removing their factory radio by using a couple bent
coathangers. But this method is not recommended if you think that you may ever want to
reinstall your old radio at a later date. Because coat hangers are not typically the proper
diameter and are likely to damage the plastic holes on the face of the radio as a result. And
coathangers may also damage the spring clips that hold the radio in place. DIN Tools inserted
into a radio. There is plenty of space in crownvic trunks for subwoofers and amplifiers. But
make sure when mounting amplifiers and grounding screws not to drill into your vehicle's gas
tank, its below the big hump in the trunk in between the trunk pit and passenger compartment.
Running 4 guage wire for amp power from the engine compartment to the trunk is quite easy in
crown vics. There are large unused electrical conduits on both the passengers and drivers side
above the rocker panels for police equipment and 4 guage power wire will slip through them
with little effort. If your interceptor was ever in service, there's a good chance you have some
holes predrilled through the firewall as well. Make sure when running low level RCA cables not
to run them too close to the power wire for the amp, because high current draws in power leads
generate magnetic fields that can induce noise into the RCA cables. Sideview of factory ford
radio. Notice how the radio tapers in size from the front to back. The front of radio is a 1. The
shape of the radio is unique, but is required to clear the defroster duct work at the back of the
dash. If for some reason, you absolutetly need to be able to fit a full 1. The part for the defroster
duct work that restricts you to a 1. Be warned, that swapping the defroster duct work is a time
intensive task and requires removing the dashboard from the vehicle. More documentation on
dashboard removal is avaliable by clicking here or by clicking here. Some vic owners prefer to
keep the factory look to their stereo install. A few have swapped in radios from other ford
vehicles such as ford explorers, econoline vans, and lincoln town cars. This option greatly
lowers install time and planning, just slide the old radio out, unplug it and slide the new radio in
and connect the electrical plugs. CD Player equipped ford radio installed in a vic. Many ford
radios like the above one are equipped with RDS Radio Data Stream that allows among other
things the radio to display "rock", "classical", "country", etc depending on which type of radio
station is being listened to. Note that not all radio stations broadcast are RDS equipped, in
some areas none are. Also note that the radio above has a built in self test that will turn on each
speaker individually and also perform some other diagnostics. More documentation on this

topic is avaliable by clickling here. Back of a 98' radio. If you're swapping this radio into a car
without CD changer or subwoofer, only one out of the three connectors on the back of the radio
will be used. If you are comfortable soldering, you can make your own adapter by cutting the
male radio plug off a salvage yard vic and purchasing some radio interconnect plugs at a store
such as walmart or radioshack. To install the front speakers, the door panels first need to be
removed. There's a screw towards the bottom back of the door panel towards the b-pillar.
Another is inaccessible until after the door window and lock switch control panel is removed.
Later vics will also have a screw near the latch inline with the armrest and one that is only
accessible after the cup that covers the door handle is removed. After all fasteners are removed,
lift the door panel upwards while pulling away from the door. The door panel in and later crown
vics is not held to the door using "friction clips" like found in older cars. More details on this
topic are avaliable by clickling here. The rear speakers come out from inside the car, they are
not removed through the trunk. To remove the speakers, the parcel shelf cover first has to be
removed. To remove the parcel shelf cover, the back seat and third brake light cover have to be
removed. Two c-shaped clips are welded to the metal floorpan in the rear of the car. To remove
the seat bottom from the c-shaped clips, push one corner of the seat backwards while lifting
upwards and you should feel the rod disengage when it comes to the opening in the clip, repeat
on the other corner of the seat. After the two nuts are released, the seatback will lift upwards
and can be removed from the vehicle. The parcel shelf cover is held in place by a couple trim
panels, some friction clips, a third brake light cover and on some later models the child seat
tether system. Above a a few pictures of wrecked crown victoria police cruiser rear parcel
shelves. The blue cruiser is a 00', the white a 99' and the silver an 01'. The metallic silverish box
on the top of the parcel shelf is the antenna isolator that allows the radio to use the defroster
grid as an antenna. The wiring and raised area of the sheetmetal in the center rear of the parcel
shelf are for the third brake light. They are standard equipment on all and later crown vics, but
unavaliable on and prior models. The circular hole with the flat line across the bottom towards
the drivers side speaker hole is for the factory installed subwoofer. If you're observant when
looking at the radio and power distribition section of the ford electrical and vacuum
troubleshooting manual EVTM , you'll notice various references to the subwoofer. And some
upper level LX trim level owners with premium sound will find a mysterious four pin connector
dangling unconnected behind their rear seat. In such instances, just plug the subwoofer in, bolt
it to the parcel shelf, and install a lincoln town car cartier or signature radio. Then you'll have an
audio system that sounds much better than the factory crown vic one and takes up a minimal
amount of additional trunk space. Click here to view some pictures of the subwoofer assembly
in question. Additonally note that you need a ford crown victoria, mercury grand marquis or
mercury marauder subwoofer housing to fit in the factory hole cut in the rear parcel shelf.
Lincoln towncars have a different rear parcel shelf than their crown vic and grand marquis
counterparts. And the subwoofer housing is also a very different design than the crown vic one.
However, the subwoofer amplifier in the towncar is nearly identical to it's crown vic counterpart.
And the amp is also strikingly similar to the one used in the lincoln ls. And keep in mind that not
all lincoln towncars recieved subwoofers. Click here to view some pictures of a factory towncar
subwoofer assembly. Pictured below is a dual media radio from a ford truck, it has both a cd
player and a cassette deck. Problem is that the radio is 1. Some ford trucks like the crown vic
use a radio that is 1. A radio opening in a ford truck that is 1. But a crown victoria dash opening
that is 1. In summary: a crown vic radio will always physically fit in the dash opening of another
crown vic or grand marquis, a crown vic radio will also fit in most ford trucks. But a ford truck
radio may or may not fit in a crown vic. You are physically going to have to look at the radio
prior to purchase to determine whether it will fit in your vehicle or not. And here is a picture of a
dashboard mounted 6 disc cd changer. But it won't physically fit in the dashboard of an 02' or
prior crown vic either due to being a 1. Also pay attention to the mounting system that retains
the radio in the dashboard. Some ford radios are still held in place using screws that pass
through metal protruding tabs on the radio and then into the dashboard. On such radios, the
two holes that the din tools insert into on each side will not typically be present. You could
probably modify your dash to accept such a radio, but it adds complexity to the install. At a
quick glance, the radio pictured below may seem like it would work in a or later crown vic. This
is not the case though as this is the back of a "premium sound" radio. The connector on the left
is for the power, the one on right is for low level signal wires that connect to the trunk mounted
amplifiers. The radio pictured below does not have any amplifier chips built into it and any
sound you may be able to get out of it will not be louder than a whisper. Also be aware that
some of the upper level radio systems used in ford vehicles have factory installed subwoofers.
The low bass sounds are directed to the factory subwoofer. This system typcially sounds very
good as far as factory installed sound systems go and is also more compact spacewise than a

comparable sounding aftermarket stereo setup would be. But if you attempt to use a subwoofer
enabled radio without the subwoofer, your music will sound very "tinny" because you'll be
missing all the low bassy notes. Not only do radios from these vehicles have completely
different electrical connectors than the crown vic, but they have a faceplate that isn't flat, and
many of these radios are also 1. Some crown victoria owners have inquired whether selecting a
different oem radio for their crownvic is really as difficult as mentioned above. If you go to your
local ford dealership, the only choices for radios in your car will be what was factory installed in
your vehicle that year. For reference, click here to view a list of radio models that have been
avaliable in different ford vehicles over the past few years. And if you need your oem radio
serviced, click here to view a list of ford authorized service centers. Many aftermarket radios
and radio adapter harnesses comply with the EIA Electronics Industries Association Standards
color coding scheme of:. If your crown victoria has a factory radio with cdchanger controls and
a ford branded cdchanger XU3FCAB is later installed, the part number for the cable that
connects from the back of the radio to the trunk is XU3FDA. If the cd changer is being installed
in a vehicle with bucket seats and a center console, such as a mercury marauder or a police
interceptor, there is a shorter cable XU3FAB avaliable that is designed for console mounted
cdchanger applications. On crown vics with cd changers installed at the factory, the changer
itself is physically located in the trunk against the drivers side rear quarter panel behind the
wheel well. Music CD's only hold around an hours worth of music, some have significantly less
per disc. To listen to a few hours of music without continously swapping discs, many people
opt to install a CD changer to automate the process. If you have the harness already in the car
and a radio with cd changer controls, adding a changer should be easy, just open the trunk and
plug it in. CD changers are an expensive if purchased from ford. OEMs tend not to manufacture
audio components inhouse, instead they contract with major manufacturers such as sony,
pioneer, clarion, etc. That's good news if you're looking to save money, because there's a good
chance that you can use a non-ford branded changer with your stock radio. Try contacting the
people at If going the pre-owned route, do be aware that CD changers have a finite lifespan and
will eventually "wear out" and need costly repairs. Another option, is to put your tunes into MP3
format. Most independent car audio shops now stock mp3 capable decks, as do big chains such
as BestBuy and CircuitCity. Additionally, some newer ford vehicles come with a factory mp3
deck that will fit in a crown vic. Visteon also sells such radios aftermarket too. And for the
electronic enthusiast, As another option, an adapter that inserts into the tape deck of the factory
radio and contains a cable with a headphone jack on the other end that will connect to an
seperate external portable mp3 player could be used. While playing MP3 cd's through an
adapter of this type will typically yield better sound quality than listening to a cassette tape,
overall sound quality is poor compared to installing a real MP3 headunit. Similarly, adapters
exist that plug into the radio antenna feed and broadcast the signal of an external cd player over
a preset fm channel. These devices do typically yield better sound quality than their tape deck
adapter counterparts, but still not as good as a headunit with mp3 capability integrated into it.
So if you've driving a rental crown vic for a few days while on a business trip, one of the
adapters discussed above would be very appropriate. But if you own your crown vic outright
and have no plans to sell it any time soon, you should do the job right and replace the factory
headunit with an mp3 capable counterpart. Not only will this yield you better sound quality, but
it will also eliminate the possibility of an external cdrom device sliding around the car and
possibly obstructing access to the brake and accelerator pedals. It will also eliminate the
possibility of an external cdrom device becoming an airborne projectile and causing personal
injury in the unfortunate event that your crownvic becomes involved in a collision with another
vehicle or object. In TSB , ford motor company addresses problems that are sometimes
encountered with the radio antenna integrated into the rear window glass. Officially, this TSB is
only applicable to crown victorias. But unofficially, it also covers the crownvics that use the
same radio antenna setup. You can view a copy of this tsb by clicking here. In TSB , ford motor
company addresses repairing damaged rear window defroster and antenna grid lines. TSB for
the lincoln ls also has some information that might be useful to crownvic owners. Although
crown victorias do not have a rear windshield wiper, crownvics in active police use might have
grounds for aftermarket police equipment located near the rear windshield frame that could
cause the same problem. Also, TSB has a note about installing aftermarket cellular telphone
antennas on the rear windshield that is applicable to crownvics too. External cellular phone
antennas have fallen out of favor in the past few years around here because the cellular network
carriers have spent lots of money errecting large numbers of cellular base stations making poor
reception a non-issue in most spots. But if you're living in a sparsely populated rural area of the
country, you might sometimes still encounter cars with external cellular antenntas on the rear
window glass. However, a small number of crownvics have problems with this antenna

arrangement and get poor reception. Below are a few possible troubleshooting ideas:. Back To
Main Page. You could be a specialist who wishes to search for referrals or solve existing
troubles. Whatever you are, we aim to bring the web content that matches just what you are
searching for. You could come from an internet search engine, then locate this website. This
topic is a lot of individuals browsing on the net, as a result we accumulate images from various
reliable resources and also comprehend in their area. The results of the aggregation are
published on this internet site. Right here are a few of the leading illustrations we receive from
different resources, we hope these photos will certainly work to you, and hopefully really
appropriate to exactly what you want concerning the Ford Crown Victoria Radio Wiring Diagram
is. This photo we have filteringed system from great create the very best photo, but what do you
assume? We wish to make a site useful for many individuals. If the picture above is not
extremely clear, please click the photo you want to increase the size of, after that you will
certainly be taken to one more web page to present a more clear and bigger picture, you will
additionally exist info from gambvar. At the bottom of this site there is also a Ford Crown
Victoria Radio Wiring Diagram photo gallery, if the image above is not enough for you. Tags:
ford crown victoria radio wiring diagram ford crown victoria radio wiring diagram ford crown
victoria radio wiring diagram ford crown victoria radio wiring diagram ford crown victoria radio
wiring diagram ford crown victoria radio wiring diagram ford crown victoria radio wiring
diagram ford crown victoria radio wiring diagram ford crown victoria radio wiring diagram ford
crown victoria stereo wiring diagram. Toggle navigation. Vw Buggy Engine. Automotive wiring
in a Ford Crown Victoria vehicles are becoming increasing more difficult to identify due to the
installation of more advanced factory oem electronics. One of the most time consuming tasks
with installing an after market car stereo, car radio, satellite radio, xm radio, car speakers,
tweeters, car subwoofer, crossovers, audio equalizer, car amplifier, mobile amp, car amplifier,
mp3 player, ipod or any car audio electronics is identifying the correct color car audio wires for
your Ford Crown Victoria headlight bulb size you need for your low beam or high beam and
save time. Also, find your other car light bulb sizes including your fog light, reverse light, turn
signal, brake light and more. The Modified Life staff has taken all its Ford Crown Victoria car
radio wiring diagrams, Ford Crown Victoria car audio wiring diagrams, Ford Crown Victoria car
stereo wiring diagrams, Ford Crown Victoria car radio wiring schematics, Ford Crown Victoria
car wiring diagrams and cataloged them online for use by our visitors for free. Our automotive
wiring diagrams allow you to enjoy your new mobile electronics rather than spend countless
hours trying to figure out which wires goes to which Ford Crown Victoria part or component.
Use of the Ford Crown Victoria wiring information is at your own risk. Always verify all wires,
wire colors and diagrams before applying any information found here to your Ford Crown
Victoria. If you would like to help the Modified Life community by adding any missing
information or adding a new car audio wire diagram to our resource, please feel free to post it at
the bottom of this page. Leave a Comment Cancel Reply Your email address will not be
published. Skip to content. Adding More Information If you would like to help the Modified Life
community by adding any missing information or adding a new car audio wire diagram to our
resource, please feel free to post it at the bottom of this page. Follow Us. Copyright by
ModifiedLife. One of the most time consuming tasks with installing an after market car stereo,
car radio, car speakers, car subwoofer, car amplifier, mobile amp, car amplifier, tweeters,
crossovers, audio equalizer, satellite radio or any car audio electronics is identifying the correct
color car audio wires for a
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Ford Crown Victoria headlight bulb size you need for your low beam or high beam and save
time. Also, find your other car light bulb sizes including your fog light, reverse light, turn signal,
brake light and more. The Modified Life staff has taken all its Ford car radio wiring diagrams,
Ford car audio wiring diagrams, Ford car stereo wiring diagrams, Ford car radio wiring
schematics, Ford car wiring diagrams and cataloged them online. Use of the wiring information
is at your own risk. Always verify all wires, wire colors and diagrams before applying any
information found here to your Ford Crown Victoria. If you would like to help the Modified Life
community by adding a car audio wire diagram, car stereo wire diagram or car radio wire
diagram to our resource, please feel free to post any additional car audio information about the
Ford Crown Victoria on this page. Leave a Comment Cancel Reply Your email address will not
be published. Skip to content. Follow Us. Copyright by ModifiedLife.

